Technology Committee

February 23, 2004

Minutes

Attendance: Ralph Kindred (co-chair), Tom Trippe, Greg Johns, Peggy Carter, Elizabeth Noyes, Fredda Cassidy, Greg Daubenmire, Keith Jolly, Richard Dry, Eric Golanty (chair), Karen Kit, Bob Kratochvil, Barbara Zingg

Meeting called to order at 2:40 p.m.

I. Minutes from 1/26/04 approved with no changes.

II. Staff Reports

a. Elizabeth Noyes

i. CLASS-Web 
In recent years, a large number of emails are sent to the Chabot, Las Positas and District webmasters, from users who experience problems accessing CLASS-Web. Generally, the users are on computers behind a firewall, and I have sent them a link to the secure CLASS-Web login. A sub-committee (Helping Students on the Web) of the District ITS Web Development suggested that an intermediary page be created for users with: A link to enter CLASS-Web, A link to the secure CLASS-Web entrance, Instructions for clearing the cache on their workstation, and, A link to the CLASS-Web Webmaster.
Since the implementation of this interstitial page in January, there has been a significant decrease in email to the Chabot and Las Positas webmasters. The Helping Students on the Web Committee is in the process of creating a list of frequently asked questions that will help web site visitors find accurate information more efficiently at Chabot, Las Positas and the District web site.

ii. Web Advisory Group
At the beginning of the academic year, I asked the Technology Committee for permission to create a Web Advisory Group. As the college continues to grow, the public web site will play a vital role in providing information to our students, community, and everyone at Las Positas College. 
The Web Advisory Group will help provide direction for improving the public web site and enhancing our internal web site. We will discuss issues like web site design, organizing web content, how the content will be updated and maintained and implementing new technologies.
The first meeting of the Web Advisory Group will be on Wednesday, February 25, 2004 from 3 to 4:25 p.m. in Room 2033.
The Web Advisory Group will be composed of the following individuals:

Elizabeth Noyes, Webmaster

Jennifer Aries, Public Information Officer

Ralph Kindred, Dean of Technology

Pamela Luster, Vice President of Student Services

Roni Jennings, Student Services

Greg Johns, Computer Center 

Fredda Cassidy, Faculty, Division I

Peggy Carter, Librarian, Division I

Marilyn Marquis, Faculty, Division II

Moh Daoud, Faculty, Division V

Lettie Camp, Career/Employment/Transfer Center
b. Tom Trippe 
i. Continuing normal class support, receiving equipment support request for the remainder of the semester.

ii. Network Upgrades: No significant work during this reporting period.

iii. Classroom Upgrades: No significant work during this reporting period.

iv. Computer Lab Upgrades: De-installed 6 leased Gateway computer systems from the 409 (ESL) computer lab at the request of the programs faculty to add additional room for one on one work with their students. The six systems were installed in the LRC to replace a row of aging computer systems.

v. Instructional Domain and Faculty bulk file storage: Continuing to add user accounts upon request and limited remote installation of security patches and virus protection continues. The master file server went down for a cooling fan problem, due to the redundancy built into the system, the back up server took over automatically and the customer experienced no significant service outage. The fan for the down server was purchase locally and replaced the same day; bringing the system back to full operation.
III. Go Print Report

a. The number of cases of paper has decreased significantly in the Computer Center. It is down to 9 cases from 45 in the Computer Center for this time last semester. 

IV. IT Strategic Plan

a. LPC Annual Goals/IT Objectives Matrix (attached)

i. The Committee reviewed the IT objectives, and made a few additions to correspond to the College Goals. 

b. Appendix A: LPC Strategic Plan (modifications included)

c. Appendix B: Task Force Planning Assumptions

i. Section A changes:

1. A5: Student reliance on technology is increasing.

2. A9: Students expect LPC to have industry-standard technology.

ii. Section B changes:

1. B1: Richard Dry suggested an alternative: Some faculty believe the ever-increasing use and cost of technology can impede the advancement of teaching and learning.

Examples of this might be the time consuming burden of email and voicemail, resources spent on technology rather than instructors or assistants, an over-reliance on teaching through computers rather than person to person, and the reliance on specious Internet information.

This has implications for the committee’s language within documents, the presentation of material to the college, and the setting of goals and strategies within the committee.  It might even imply that one goal of the committee is to identify areas in which reducing the use of technology is helpful.

2. B5: Some faculty will increasingly expect to use notebook computers.

3. B9: New faculty hires will likely have greater exposure to more technology than retirees. Suggested by Fredda Cassidy.

iii. Section C: Technology Support-related Assumptions

1. C1: Staffing for technology support need to keep pace with the demand imposed on it by new programs, additional technologies, and remodeled facilities.

There was concern that the original statement reflected negatively on the quality of our technology support staff, and that the focus should be on the quantity of staffing.

iv. Section D: Technology-related Assumptions

1. D6: There will be an increasing demand for LCD projectors in classrooms and meeting rooms as facilities expand.
2. D9: All new classrooms should be “smart classrooms”.
v. Section E: Resource-related Assumptions
1. E3: LPC cannot depend solely on private or bond funding, grants or one-time monies.
2. E5: Energy costs will have an affect on many aspects of the LPC community.
3. E7: The infrastructure of older facilities may be inadequate for instructional use.
4. E8: Resources spent on technology may deplete resources for other areas of teaching and learning.
vi. Section F: Community-related Assuptions
1. F2: The economic climate of the state will impact local economy.
2. F5: LPC will maintain a good reputation in the community.
d. Strategies for Achieving Technology Goals
i. Student Access

1. 1.1: Suggestions for providing personalized online access to student support services to create parity between on-campus and online services: email capture, online counseling, forms, etc.

2. 1.2: Provide an email and calendar communication system to reach all students.

3. 1.3: We are currently looking at ID Card systems that would enable them to be used for multiple purposes.

4. The committee decided to eliminate 1.4

5. 1.5: Continue to use technology to deliver library and information resources…

6. 1.6: Continue to use technology to provide instructional materials…

ii. Curriculum, Teaching & Learning
1. 2.2: Expand distance education opportunities

2. 2.5: Educate/Encourage/Enable faculty to integrate accessible technologies into the curriculum.

3. 2.6: Inform the LPC community of the technology available in courses.

iii. Professional Development

1. 3.3: Continue to provide faculty training on the best pedagogical use of instructional technology.

iv. Virtual Community

1. 4.2 Provide an opportunity for an LPC online community that is useful, informative, engaging, easy and fun.

Meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

To:
LPC Technology Committee

From: 
Tom Trippe

Subject: Report of Department Activities since last committee meeting.

1. The purpose of this correspondence is to provide the members of the committee with significant project that have been completed over the past month.

2. Continuing normal class support, receiving equipment support request for the remainder of the semester.

3. Network Upgrades: No significant work during this reporting period.

4. Classroom Upgrades: No significant work during this reporting period.

5. Computer Lab Upgrades: De-installed 6 leased Gateway computer systems from the 409 (ESL) computer lab at the request of the programs faculty to add additional room for one on one work with their students. The six systems were installed in the LRC to replace a row of aging computer systems.

6. Instructional Domain and Faculty bulk file storage: Continuing to add user accounts upon request and limited remote installation of security patches and virus protection continues. The master file server went down for a cooling fan problem, due to the redundancy built into the system, the back up server took over automatically and the customer experienced no significant service outage. The fan for the down server was purchase locally and replaced the same day; bringing the system back to full operation.

7. Please address all question or comments to Tom Trippe at 373-4963.
================================================================

Scott Vigallon’s report:

· PDC update:

· The Spring PDC workshop schedule was sent out Feb. 4 and consists of nine workshops offered three times each. 

· The days and times of the workshops were a result of the feedback from those who completed the PDC workshop survey at the end of the fall semester.

· New for Spring 2004 are workshops on creating accessible Word/PDF files and accessible PowerPoint presentations, both to place on the web.

· Also, back by popular demand is the workshop, PowerPoint in the Classroom.
· Blackboard update:

· Finishing up the development of an online training course on Blackboard basics for the Web-Enhanced Development Program.

· Finished a model web-enhanced course to show to faculty.

· Presented to Divisions 1, 2, 3, and 5 on the teaching and learning possibilities that exist by using Blackboard.

· One of the two participants in the Spring edition of the Online Course Development, Stuart McElderry, dropped out, citing time constraints.

· Zoomerang (online surveying tool) update

· Zoomerang will now be used to survey participants after they have completed PDC workshops.

· The license for using the tool has been extended a month and will now end Oct. 25, 2004.

Webmaster Monthly Report for Technology Committee

February 23, 2004

· CLASS-Web 
In recent years, a large number of emails are sent to the Chabot, Las Positas and District webmasters, from users who experience problems accessing CLASS-Web. Generally, the users are on computers behind a firewall, and I have sent them a link to the secure CLASS-Web login. A sub-committee (Helping Students on the Web) of the District ITS Web Development suggested that an intermediary page be created for users with:

1. A link to enter CLASS-Web

2. A link to the secure CLASS-Web entrance

3. Instructions for clearing the cache on their workstation, and

4. A link to the CLASS-Web Webmaster.

Since the implementation of this interstitial page in January, there has been a significant decrease in email to the Chabot and Las Positas webmasters. The Helping Students on the Web Committee is in the process of creating a list of frequently asked questions that will help web site visitors find accurate information more efficiently at Chabot, Las Positas and the District web site.

· Web Advisory Group
At the beginning of the academic year, I asked the Technology Committee for permission to create a Web Advisory Group. As the college continues to grow, the public web site will play a vital role in providing information to our students, community, and everyone at Las Positas College. 


The Web Advisory Group will help provide direction for improving the public web site and enhancing our internal web site. We will discuss issues like web site design, organizing web content, how the content will be updated and maintained and implementing new technologies.

The first meeting of the Web Advisory Group will be on Wednesday, February 25, 2004 from 3 to 4:25 p.m. in Room 2033.

The Web Advisory Group will be composed of the following individuals:


Elizabeth Noyes, Webmaster


Jennifer Aries, Public Information Officer


Ralph Kindred, Dean of Technology


Pamela Luster, Vice President of Student Services


Roni Jennings, Student Services


Greg Johns, Computer Center 


Fredda Cassidy, Faculty, Division I


Peggy Carter, Librarian, Division I


Marilyn Marquis, Faculty, Division II


Moh Daoud, Faculty, Division V


Lettie Camp, Career/Employment/Transfer Center

· Facilities Plan
On February 12, 2004, I recorded a digital video of Karen Halliday that will be featured on the website as a welcome message in the Facilities Plan.

Cascading Style Sheets
All main sections of the web site have been updated with a stylesheet!

=============================================

